
Dear parents/carers,
This has been a really busy but productive term for everyone. It has been wonderful to welcome families into
school for Prize Giving Assemblies this week. Congratulations to winners, we are very proud of you.
The first week of next term is incredibly busy. Please do check the dates. 
To summarise:
Tuesday  22nd - Wear it Wild for Earth Day. Come to school dressed as an animal
 or wearing animal patterned clothing and show support for this cause.
Wednesday 23rd - St George’s day - wear your Rainbow, Cub, Scout etc uniform.
Friday 25th April - Wear PE kit for the TCS Mini Marathon

Have a safe and fun Easter. 🙂 
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Key Dates:
Please click in the link below to access our key dates
document. This is updated throughout the year and we
encourage you all to check it regularly to ensure you
have up to date information about the key events
happening in school.
Key Dates Document

If your child is a member of a uniformed organisation
which celebrates St George as it's patron saint
(including the Scouts, Guides, Boys and Girls Brigade,
and St Johns Ambulance), they are invited to wear this
uniform instead of school uniform on Wednesday 23rd.

Behaviour for Learning Workshop
Mrs Gear is running a workshop on 2nd May around
behaviour for learning. As a school we are looking to
develop our behaviour policy drawing on relevent
educational research. Please join this virtual
meeting at 9:15am on Friday 2nd May. Use this link: 
Join the meeting now
Meeting ID: 310 076 881 561
Passcode: qa9et78Z

  St George’s Day - 23.4.25

Brunel and Newton Fundraiser
We are very excited to let everyone know that Mrs
Parish is taking part in this year's London Marathon on
27th April. Brunel and Newton are helping her raise
money for a very worthwhile cause. The Royal
Osteoporosis Society is a charity that works towards
better bone health for everybody. This is by raising
awareness, through research and supporting those
going through treatment.  
To give the children a taste of what Mrs Parish is
going to be going through, we are also taking part in
the TCS Mini Marathoncan't remember what it is
called!  The children will be running on the 25th April
and all donations will be going to the Royal
Osteoporosis Society.  Please wear PE kit. 
We wish Mrs Parish the best of luck and she will be
sharing her experience with us once she has
completed this amazing achievement!

  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YTdkYTUxMzktMjI3ZS00YzFlLThmZjItZWVkZDA4YzRhZDhk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2240ce4703-f084-4c41-b420-2a1a31405127%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2291a592ed-e90b-476d-bbce-1cb530c212bf%22%7d


MARATHON MANIA



Nursery

PHASE NEWS

Reception

Ash class final pieces of artwork based on Henry Rousseau 'A Tiger in a Tropical storm.'

In Nursery we started Dough Disco this week, where we squeezed and rolled the
playdough to strengthen our hands and fingers.
We had to listen to instructions and follow the moves on the screen, whilst squeezing as
hard as we could. Then we rolled the playdough into balls.
We look forward to learning new Dough Disco moves after the holidays!



Year 1

PHASE NEWS

Year 1 have been planting for Science. They planted potatoes and investigated the
different things the seeds needed to survive. 

Year 2 have been printing using rollers as part of their Wider Curriculum topic ‘Pop Art’.
“I loved this because we could choose whatever colour we wanted “ - Carolyn, Year 2

Year 2



PHASE NEWS

Year 3

We have completed our wider curriculum topic of the Tudors with Tudor style
portraits.

Year 4

Year 4 have showcased their musical talent with a wonderful Ukulele performance.
The children have been enjoying weekly lessons and they relished the opportunity
to demonstrate their new skills to a live audience.
They have also been practising lots of different yoga poses, talking about how they
stretch different areas of their bodies. They then sequenced poses together to
create a yoga flow.



PHASE NEWS
Year 5

Year 6

This half term, Year 6 has been learning about the city of Baghdad and the significance of
the House of Wisdom. The children have been creating some beautiful Islamic style art
which involved them really looking at art in a mathematical way and using compasses to
create symmetry and geometrical patterns. The children have now created books containing
all of their work around Baghdad with the front covers showcasing the wonderful artwork. 

Year 5 completed their periscopes this week. They look spectacular. 



Lucy Year 1 Drawing

Hunter Year 1 Football

Rhys Year 2 Cooking

Liliwen Year 2 Swimming

Isla and
Baden

Year 1 and
Year 2 Hockey

Amelka
and

Krystian

Year 5 amd
Year 1 Swimming

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celebrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special achievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



Bonnie and
Christie

Reception and
Year 6 Swimming

Frasier Year 4 Fishing

Henry Year 5 Duathlon

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celebrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special achievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



LIFESTYLE NEWS
PE Spotlight

Year 2 have enjoyed a wonderful term of ball skills. They have been practising rolling,
bouncing and throwing skills. Well done!



THRIVE



This term I have introduced Forest School in Year 3. All children have taken part and there has
been a development in skills and knowledge already. Being outside in nature is excellent for
learning essential problem solving skills. Year 3 will continue with Forest school throughout the
summer term. The rest of the school from Nursery to Year 6 will be having taster sessions
throughout the summer term.

We have introduced bees to the school and are waiting for them to wake up. Children have
been down to the meadow to look at the hive. Currently we have 1 hive, but are hoping that
this will be split to make 2! We can't wait to see what Hillcroft honey tastes like! Without bees
our world would be very different and bleak - we need them to help us survive. Ask your
children to tell you the importance of bees. An excellent film to watch is Bee Movie!

At Hillcroft children have been listening to Shriek of the week, a weekly short audio teaching
them about a new bird each week, we have learn about birds like the Chiff Chaff and
Woodpecker. Don't forget to ask your child about these and see what they can remember, they
may even be able to spot in the sounds on a walk in nature. Reception have also been bird
watching and we thank the parents that were able to donate bird feeders.

Hillcroft litter angels is going strong and thank you to so many children (and parents) for caring
for your community and collecting litter - this really demonstrates community spirit but also -
nobody wants to see rubbish laid around all over the place. Please continue to send in your
pictures to me.

We have started a gardening club this term, run by Mrs Goodier with help from Mr Dalgleish
and Mrs Patel and we cannot wait to see the transformation to our school grounds - we may
even be able to sell some of the crops to the parents!

We have been given 15 new trees to plant in to the school grounds which our gardening club
will be doing in the summer term.1 tree absorbs approx. 25kg of CO2 a year!
Sunflower growing competition starts on the last day of term and the winner with the tallest
will win a £10 voucher of their choice. Raising money for Outdoor Learning at Hillcroft.

We are also Wearing it Wild for Earth Day on the 22nd April with donations going towards the
WWF (World Wildlife Foundation). Wear animal print, stripes, fluffy ears or go full on animal!
Help children show their wild side!
We are working towards our Green Flag Eco status for 2025 and all of these activities help us
with this.

As always, I am looking for donations of items for Forest school. Wool, string, tarps, hammock,
pop up tent, old saucepans and spoons, fire bit, wood (all shapes and sizes), sticks and tools
likes saw, hand drill, whittling knives and potato peelers. The list is extensive so please email
me if you would like to know exactly what is on my wish list!
Many thanks for your help so far with Eco and Sustainability.
Mrs Winsor l.scourfield@hillcroftschool.org

ECO ROUND UP



Surrey County Council: Early Intervention
and Support Service Offer

Neuro Diversity advice for Parents/Carers / PADLET
As Neurodiversity Advisors, with Surrey County Council, we are

constantly looking for information to share with Parents and Carers to
help navigate the maze of Neurodiversity. 

The below QR code takes you to the 'Parent Padlet' part of their
website, where they have a range of resources under a number of

headings, such as; Explaining Neurodiversity to your Child, Resources
for home, Courses for parents, Neurodiversity friendly activities in

Surrey, Local organisations etc..

We hope you find this useful.

Surrey Local Offer 

Please also find link to Surrey Local Offer - which is also a helpful
directory of local services to support a range of areas  including SEND,

Leisure activities and childcare, Health, Early Years. 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children/support-and-advice/local-offer

SEND UPDATES



ONLINE SAFETY



Train to Teach

ATTENDANCE

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or
more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply:

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period
since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per
parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21
days of the receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County
Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 9 August 2024, the
rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second
penalty notice will be charred at a flat rate f £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within
28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period
since the firsts penalty notice was issued, then you NOT receive a third penalty notice - Surrey
County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer, in the
Magistrates Court under Section 444 Education Act 1996



Sickness & Medications/ Common childhood illnesses

When should I keep my child off school?

The Following NHS guidelines state;
Chicken pox; for at least 5 days from the onset of rash and until all blisters have
crusted over
Diarrhoea and vomiting; return 48 hours after last episode of either
Cold and flu like illnesses; if your child has no temperature then minor symptoms can
be managed at school. With a temperature, keep them home until this has subsided
and they are feeling well enough.
Impetigo; Keep your child home until all sores have crusted and healed or 48 hours
after they have started antibiotics.
Measles; Keep your child home until at least 4 days after the rash first appeared.
Mumps; keep your child home for 5 days after the swelling started  
Scarlet Fever; keep your child home until 24 hours after starting antibiotics
Whooping Cough; keep your child home until 48 hours after starting antibiotics.

Children can attend school with;
Hand Foot and Mouth, if they are well enough.
Head Lice; Please ensure you treat the child/family according to the treatment, and
repeat as instructed. Also, please let school know as soon as you are aware.
Threadworms; Please treat accordingly and ensure hand hygiene is practiced often. 
Slapped Cheek
Tonsillitis

Calpol may be administered in school if you feel there is a need for your child
throughout the school day. Please speak to office staff who will provide a medication
form to be completed. Where possible please supply the Calpol/paracetamol as we
have only limited emergency supply. 
Antibiotics can be administered again with a medication form, however only if the
medication is needed 3 or more times a day.
A high temperature is classified as 38 degrees. If your child has a temperature during
the school day, we will contact you to come and collect them. Please do not send your
child/Children into school with a high temperature. Always seek medical advice from
your GP.

SICKNESS AND MEDICATIONS



GYMNASTICS



SEND UPDATES


